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[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

13 December 2024 

 
 

 

Dear  

Thank you for your requests made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received on 
26 November 2024.  

On 29 November 2024, we advised you that as per section 15 (1AA) of the OIA, if a request is 
amended or clarified after the date/time on which it is received, Inland Revenue may treat the 
amended or clarified request as a new request for the purpose of calculating the maximum 
statutory timeframe for response. You requested the following:  

I would like to request the internal review document for the data breach incident referred 
to in the attached letter.   

Please confirm how many (by year) data breaches have been recorded across 
IRD's services over the past 5 years and  

- what data was disclosed.
- whether a review was commenced.
- what actions were taken as a result.
- how many NZer's had their data shared.
- disclose the internal review final reports.

On 26 November 2024, our media team advised you of the following publicly available 
information: 

• www.ird.govt.nz/about-us/social-media/about-custom-audience-lists
• www.privacy.org.nz/publications/statements-media-releases/statement-in-

response-to-inland-revenues-updated-hashing-information/

Please refer to the internal review, Review and Analysis of Social Media Usage for Custom 
Audiences, for information regarding our use of customer information for the purpose of 
advertising: www.ird.govt.nz/customaudiencelists. This review examines the two unintended 
disclosures that have been discovered, and an overview of the event timeline of Inland Revenue’s 
response.  

The details of the unintended disclosures, including the following, are publicly available in our 
internal review, as linked above: 








